
Department of Planning and Budget 
2020 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB1324 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Carroll Foy 

 

3.  Committee: Senate Committee on the Judiciary 

 

4. Title: Change to juvenile intake procedures 

 

5. Summary:    The proposed bill makes various changes to the intake procedures for the 

juvenile and domestic relations district court, including (i) providing that, if a juvenile is 

alleged to be a truant, the intake officer may defer filing a petition in order to develop and 

allow the juvenile to complete a truancy plan or program; (ii) changing the notice 

requirement for circumstances under which informal action has been taken on a complaint  

alleging that a juvenile is in need of services, in need of supervision, or delinquent so that the 

intake officer advises the juvenile and his parents that any subsequent complaint may result 

in the filing of a petition with the court; and (iii) adding possession of alcohol to the existing 

offense of possession of marijuana for which, if charged by summons, a juvenile is entitled to 

have the charge referred to intake for consideration of informal proceedings. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary (see Item #8) 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  According to the Office of the Executive Secretary of the Supreme 

Court (“OES”), the proposed bill is not expected to have a material fiscal impact on court 

system resources. According to the Department of Juvenile Justice (“DJJ”), any fiscal 

impacts resulting from the proposed legislation can be accommodated with existing 

resources. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Courts, and Department of Juvenile 

Justice 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  None 


